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DRAFT

PLAN COMMISSION JULY 11, 20221

VILLAGE OF DOWNERS GROVE
PLAN COMMISSION MEETING

July 11, 2022, 7:00 P.M.

FILE 22-PLC-0015: A PETITION SEEKING ANNEXATION AND REZONING FROM R-1, 
RESIDENTIAL DETACHED HOUSE 1, R-2, RESIDENTIAL DETACHED HOUSE 2. THE 
PROPERTY WILL BE ANNEXED WITH THE DEFAULT ZONING OF R-1, 
RESIDENTIAL DETACHED HOUSE 1. THE PROPERTY IS LOCATED AT THE 
NORTHEAST INTERSECTION OF 39TH STREET AND DOUGLAS ROAD, COMMONLY 
KNOWN AS 3859 DOUGLAS ROAD, DOWNERS GROVE, IL (PINS: 06-32-415-034 AND 
06-32-415-035). SUHAEL & SUMAIRA AHMED, OWNER AND PETITIONER.

Petitioner, Suhael Ahmed, Naperville, Illinois, stated he appreciated the opportunity to present the 
petition. He noted that they had purchased the lot about a year ago and subdivided the lot into two 
lots. Mr. Ahmed explained that the property was located at the northeast corner of 39th Street and 
Douglas in unincorporated DuPage County and was zoned R4. Currently, the lots are empty and 
Mr. Ahmed explained that if the lots remained vacant this could become a hazard for the 
community. Next, the petitioner explained that a rezoning from R-1 to R-2 upon annexation was 
appropriate because of the existing R-2 zoning for nearby parcels. Mr. Ahmed noted that by 
annexing and rezoning the property, future construction on the lot would enhance the value of 
adjacent properties and increase property taxes. The petitioner concluded by stating that the 
construction of a new home would meet the future land use plan. 

Chairman Rickard invited for any additional public comment. No additional public comment was 
received. Staff was invited to present.

Ms. Flora Leon, Senior Planner, summarized the request stating that the petitioner is requesting 
approval for a zoning map amendment. She provided a location map and noted that the subject 
property was located at the northeast intersection of 39th Street and Douglas Road. Ms. Leon 
provided photos of the existing conditions and stated that demolition of the previous residential 
structure had already occurred with the proper permits. She then shared a photo of the public 
hearing sign that was posted and noted that two phone calls were received inquiring more 
information about the petition. Ms. Leon provided a location map and highlighted the municipal; 
boundary. 

Ms. Leon then explained that upon annexation of the parcel, the property would come into the 
Village with a default zoning of R-1.  Ms. Leon reminded the commission that the request in front 
of the Plan Commission was only for the zoning map amendment. She then provided the criteria for 
the zoning map amendment and noted that staff believed the criteria had been met. If the board 
agreed Ms. Leon indicated that a draft motion could be found on page 37 of the agenda for the 
board’s review. 

Chairman Rickard asked if the agenda packet had a typo and asked staff to confirm the rezoning 
was from R-1 to R-2.  Planning Manager Zawila confirmed that was correct. 
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Commissioner Boyle asked if there was another home being proposed on Lot 2.  Ms. Leon 
explained that the rezoning would apply to both Lot 1 and Lot 2. As such the R-2 bulk regulations 
would need to be met by both lots. 

Chairman Rickard asked if the only items under review were the Annexation request and the 
Rezoning not any construction on the lots.  Ms. Leon noted that the only request under the purview 
of the Plan Commission was the Zoning Map Amendment.

Commissioner Rector asked if Lot 2 was only 10,000 SF.  Ms. Leon confirmed that was correct and 
noted that the area was substandard. However the original lot, included both lots, and this had been 
subdivided with the County already. The subdivision met the standards of the County not the 
Village standards since the property is currently unincorporated. 

Chairman Rickard invited the petitioner to provide any closing statements.

Mr. Ahmed thanked staff for their assistance with the petition. He then explained that when the lots 
were subdivided with the County that was approved because the dimension met their subdivision 
standards. 

Chairman Rickard entertained a motion

WITH RESPECT TO FILE 22-PLC-0015 AND BASED ON THE PETITIONER’S 
SUBMITTAL, THE STAFF REPORT, AND THE TESTIMONY PRESENTED, 
COMMISSIONER RECTOR MADE A MOTION THAT THE PETITIONER HAS MET 
THE STANDARDS OF APPROVAL FOR THE ZONING MAP AMENDMENT AS 
REQUIRED BY THE VILLAGE OF DOWNERS GROVE ZONING ORDINANCE AND IS 
IN THE PUBLIC INTEREST AND THEREFORE, I MOVE THAT THE PLAN 
COMMISSION RECOMMEND TO THE VILLAGE COUNCIL APPROVAL OF 22-PLC-
0015, SUBJECT TO THE CONDITIONA THAT A SIDEWALK FEE PER CHAPTER 19 
WILL BE ASSESSED IN THE AMOUNT OF $4,125.00

SECOND BY COMMISSIONER TOTH.  ROLL CALL: 

AYE: COMMISSIONERS RECTOR, BOYLE, TOTH, ROCHE, PATEL, AND 
CHAIRMAN RICKARD

NAY: NONE

MOTION PASSED.  VOTE:  6-0

/s/ Village Staff
Recording Secretary

 (As transcribed by MP-3 audio)
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